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TOWNSHIP OF SOUTH WHITEHALL 
LEHIGH COUNTY, PENNSYLVANIA 

 
PUBLIC SAFETY COMMISSION 

 
 

PUBLIC MEETING                          MINUTES                            June 7, 2021 
 

A Public Meeting of the South Whitehall Township Public Safety Commission 
was held on the above date in the Township Municipal Building located at 4444 
Walbert Avenue, Allentown, Lehigh County, Pennsylvania. 

 
 Members attending were: 
 
  Richard Snyder, Vice Chairman 

Glen Dorney, Chief, Police Department 
Andrew Garger, Chief, Greenawalds Fire Department 
Jay Heicklen, Chief, Cetronia Fire Department 

  Jeff Kelly, Emergency Management Coordinator 
  David Kennedy, At Large Member 
  Robert Mateff, Interim Chief Executive Officer, Cetronia Ambulance Corp. 
  Barry Search, Chief, Woodlawn Fire Department 
            

Board of Commissioner Members attending were: 
 
  Diane Kelly 
  Michael Wolk 
 

Others attending were: 
 
  Chris Mariner, Assistant Chief, Woodlawn Fire Department 
  Chad McCauley, Assistant Chief, Tri-Clover Fire Company 

Richard Tice, Assistant Chief, Woodlawn Fire Department 
    
 Township Staff attending were: 
  
  John Frantz, Fire Marshal 

Jason Grozier, Patrol Officer, Police Department 
Michael Sorrentino, Captain, Police Department 

   
AGENDA ITEM #1 - CALL TO ORDER 
 
 The meeting was called to order at 7:01 p.m. 



I:\Public Safety Commission\Minutes\2021\2021.06.07 Public Safety Commission Minutes - 07Jun21.docx 

 Page 2 of 13 

 
AGENDA ITEM #2 - APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
 
 The minutes of May 3, 2021 were approved as submitted. 
 
AGENDA ITEM #3 - OLD BUSINESS 
 
 None. 
 
AGENDA ITEM #4 – COURTESY OF THE FLOOR 
 

A. Trexler Boulevard Safety Concerns 
 

Mr. David Stever presented a concern related to safety issues on Trexler 
Boulevard.  He indicated that the road is narrow to the point where pedestrian 
safety becomes a concern, especially where two vehicles need to pass each 
other in opposite directions.  Vehicles seem to exceed the posted speed limit 
on the road.  He also questioned as to if a stop sign or speed bump could be 
installed on Trexler Boulevard to slow traffic. 
 
Chief Dorney indicated that the police department has performed speed 
timing on Trexler Boulevard.  It is difficult for them to do this due to the 
constraints of the speed tracking system used by the Department.  Installation 
of a stop sign could only be performed after completion of a traffic study.  The 
Township does not install speed bumps on Township roads as it presents 
problems related to the public works department maintenance of the roads. 
 
Chief Dorney will check to see if a traffic study has been performed previously 
on Trexler Boulevard. 

 
B. Traffic Concern – Chapmans Road at Grammes Road 

 
Mrs. Monica Hodges inquired about safety concerns regarding the curve on 
Chapmans Road near the intersection of Grammes Road.  With the increase 
in truck traffic expected to occur with the opening of new warehouses in the 
area, this curve presents on that is difficult for trucks to navigate while staying 
in their lane of travel. 
 
Mr. Frantz indicated that this curve is to be rebuilt as part of an upcoming 
warehouse project.  This will help to improve the conditions for truck traffic. 

 
AGENDA ITEM #5 - NEW BUSINESS 
 
 A. Commissioner’s Report 
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  None. 
 
 B. Fire Companies Report 
 

Chief Heicklen submitted the response report for Cetronia for the month of 
May 2021.  It is included as an attachment to these minutes.  Cetronia 
responded to sixty-six calls for the month of May 2021. 
 
The fire departments responded to several motor vehicle accidents with 
rescue in May.  The south side of the Township was also hit hard by a 
thunder storm on May 26, 2021.  This resulted in damage to trees, power 
lines, and houses. 
 
The fire departments noticed that residents came out of their homes after 
the storm and were walking around area where there were downed power 
lines. 
 
Officer Grozier indicated that he can write up a new release related to the 
dangers experienced after storms and can disseminate it to the 
community. 
 
Coordinator Kelly sent photos of the damage to the National Weather 
Service.  They indicated that the damage was caused by straight-line 
winds around seventy miles per hour. 
 
Chief Garger submitted the response report via email for Greenawalds for 
the month of May 2021.  It is included as an attachment to these minutes.  
Greenawalds responded to sixty calls for the month of May 2021. 
 
Assistant Chief McCauley submitted the response reports via email for Tri-
Clover for the month of May 2021 and year-to-date 2021.  They are 
included as attachments to these minutes. Tri-Clover responded to twenty-
two calls for the month of May 2021 and one hundred and twenty-three 
calls year-to-date 2021. 
 
Chief Search reported that Woodlawn responded to fifty-eight calls for the 
month of May 2021. 

 
C. Fire Commissioner Report 

 
None. 

 
D. Emergency Management Team Report 
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Coordinator Kelly indicated that the phone notification system for the Arch 
Street Dam is being established. 

 
 E. Police Report 

 
Officer Grozier reported that the Police responded to one thousand and 
fifty-three calls for the month of May 2021 and five-thousand, seven-
hundred and thirty-six calls year-to-date 2021. 
 
The police are taking application for the advanced youth police academy 
and the citizen’s police academy. 

 
 F. Emergency Medical Services Report 
 

Chief Executive Officer Mateff reported that Cetronia responded to two-
hundred and seventy calls for the month of May 2021.  One of those calls 
was handled a mutual aid provider. 
 
Call volume has been increasing, partly due to the opening of Dorney 
Park. 
 
Cetronia is not having issues obtaining EMS supplies, however, the price 
of the supplies has risen approximately forty percent. 

 
 G. Subdivision Review 
 

A. Ridge Farm – Major Plan 2017-101 
 

Mr. Frantz indicated that the only change from the previously reviewed 
plan was a plan detailing the specific traffic calming measures to be 
provided on Chalmette Road.  The details of additional signage, 
crosswalks, and curb cuts are consistent with that presented previously in 
concept only. 
 
The Commission made no new recommendations to the plan. 

 
 H. Address Assignments 
 
  None. 
 
AGENDA ITEM #6 - ADJOURNMENT 
 
 The meeting was adjourned at 7:31 p.m. 
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ADOPTED THIS DATE: 
 
ATTEST: 
 
__________________________________ 
Secretary 
 
__________________________________ 
Chairman   
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